
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – December 13, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms      

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The office of the town clerk and tax collector will be closed on December 21st and 23rd.  Tax 

payments may be made at the Select Board Office. 

 

The Select Board approved a building permit for a second-floor addition for Boucher Family 

Trust, Map 202 Lot 27, 190 Streeter Pond Drive. The applicant received a variance from the 

Sugar Hill Board of Adjustment for the project. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Kevin Godbout Map 204 Lot 7.13.   

The board approved an amended septic plan for Robert Benson Map 208, Lot 5.1 

 

Jennifer advised that Moderator James Snyder has registered for the Virtual Moderator 

Workshop. 

 

The first town newsletter was sent last week and will be followed by a second addition this week. 

The newsletter will be done when there is information to share. 

 

If the town wants to purchase an additional solar speed sign the cost is $3,279.00.   

 

Chief Clark provided the board with a copy of the most recent Medical Resource Hospital 

Agreement with Littleton Regional Healthcare. Certificate of Insurance will be sent. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of December 6, 20221 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM to attend the Public Hearing on the 

Crane Hill Bridge Project. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday December 20, 2021 at 

the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


